
   

   

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 57 (PRINCE GEORGE) 
 

April 8, 2025 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Board of Education 

 
FROM: Secretary Treasurer 
 
SUBJECT:  OPEN CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED/SENT 
 

 
The attached correspondence has been received and/or sent since the 
last public Board meeting.   
 

 2025.02.10 Letter from T. Gowan regarding the Central Interior 
Distance Education School 

 2025.02.18 Letter of Support to the City of Prince George 
regarding the 2030 Special Olympics Canada National Summer 
Games 

 2025.03.04 Letter from the Ministry of Education and Child Care 
regarding an update on funding for child care on school grounds in 
respective school districts 

 2025.03.11 Letter of Support for Lheidli T’enneh Nation Grant 
Funding related to Trapping Lake site 

 2025.03.13 Letter of Support for the Prince George Metis 
Community Association related to their proposed BC Jigging 
Competition event 

 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION:  
 
That the Board of Education receive the open correspondence received and/or sent as 
presented. 
 
 
 
 

 


